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Commodity Credit Corporation, USDA § 1493.260 

with which the exporter seeks a facil-
ity payment guarantee is likely to in-
crease exports of U.S. agricultural 
commodities or products to an emerg-
ing market; and whether the project is 
likely to benefit primarily U.S. agri-
cultural commodities or products as 
opposed to commodities or products 
originating in other countries. If nec-
essary, CCC may seek additional infor-
mation from an applicant prior to 
making its determination. If CCC de-
termines that an application meets 
these standards and appears to rep-
resent, in CCC’s judgment, the best use 
of available resources, CCC will re-
spond to the applicant with a letter of 
preliminary commitment indicating 
CCC’s interest in issuing a facility pay-
ment guarantee conditioned on its ap-
proval of the exporter’s final applica-
tion. 

§ 1493.250 Final application and 
issuance of a facility payment guar-
antee. 

(a) Final application. An exporter who 
has received a letter of preliminary 
commitment may, within six months 
of the date of such letter, submit a 
final application to CCC for a facility 
payment guarantee which shall include 
the following information: 

(1) A cover sheet with the title: ‘‘Ap-
plication for a Facility Payment Guar-
antee—Final Commitment.’’ 

(2) A letterhead statement from the 
importer’s bank or other documenta-
tion confirming the importer has the 
financial ability to comply with the 
initial payment requirement in 
§ 1493.230(c); 

(3) Written evidence of a firm sale 
signed by the exporter and the im-
porter, specifying at minimum, the fol-
lowing information: Goods or services 
to be exported, quantities of such 
items, delivery terms (e.g., FOB, CFR, 
CIF), delivery period(s), contract value, 
payment terms, and date of sale. A 
sales contract may be contingent upon 
obtaining a facility payment guar-
antee; 

(4) A description of any changes in 
the information submitted in the pre-
liminary application; and 

(5) The exporter’s signature; 
(b) Additional information. CCC shall 

have the right to request the exporter 

to furnish any other information and 
documentation it deems pertinent to 
the evaluation of the exporter’s final 
application for a final commitment. 
CCC may request from the exporter an 
independent engineering study or eco-
nomic feasibility study relating to the 
project. 

(c) Final commitment letter. After mak-
ing a favorable determination on the 
exporter’s submissions, CCC will issue 
a final commitment letter indicating 
the applicable exposure fee rate and 
stating that CCC is prepared to issue a 
facility payment guarantee upon re-
ceiving full payment of the exposure 
fee within an allotted time. The letter 
will also indicate the key terms and 
coverage of the guarantee to be issued. 
CCC will also inform exporters in writ-
ing when it denies their request for a 
facility payment guarantee. 

(d) Exposure fee. The exposure fee is 
calculated by multiplying the re-
quested guaranteed value (up to the 
maximum established by CCC’s final 
commitment letter) by the exposure 
fee rate. Once the facility payment 
guarantee is issued to the exporter, 
CCC will ordinarily not refund the ex-
posure fee. If CCC does not issue a fa-
cility payment guarantee, or issues a 
guarantee for only part of the coverage 
requested, CCC will make a full or pro 
rata refund of the exposure fee, as ap-
propriate. 

(e) Issuance of the facility payment 
guarantee. Upon receipt of the exposure 
fee, CCC will issue a facility payment 
guarantee. 

§ 1493.260 Facility payment guarantee. 
(a) CCC’s maximum obligation. CCC 

will agree to pay the exporter or the 
exporter’s assignee an amount not to 
exceed the guaranteed value stipulated 
on the face of the facility payment 
guarantee, plus eligible interest, in the 
event that the foreign bank fails to pay 
under the foreign bank letter of credit 
or related obligation. The exact 
amount of CCC’s liability in the event 
of default will be determined in accord-
ance with § 1493.310(b). 

(b) Calculation of maximum guarantee 
coverage. CCC will determine the max-
imum amount of its obligation under a 
facility payment guarantee by calcu-
lating a: 
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